
 

 

MOULSFORD VILLAGE 
SUPPORT NETWORK  

 

HERE TO HELP EVERYONE THROUGH THE 
COVID-19 CRISIS 

Dear Neighbour, 

If you are self-isolating due to Coronavirus (COVID-19), our team of volunteers can help 
you with: 

A volunteer will be in contact with you soon, however if you need any assistance in the 
meantime please contact us on community@moulsford-pc.org.uk. * 
 

 

You may feel apprehensive about asking for help, please don’t.  In such unprecedented 
times, it is important for our community to work together and our team of volunteers are 
only too happy to assist you.   
 

 

You may also feel worried about how to ‘settle up’ for errands that require payment.  
Again, the volunteer will make arrangements you are both happy with before making any 
purchases on your behalf. 
 

 

Please remember when in self-isolation avoid physical contact with others, keep a 2m 
distance and wash your hands frequently. Delivered items will be left on your doorstep (or 
agreed safe place) with delivery confirmed with you by phone. 
 

 

You are not alone, please reach out to our support network.  Together we will get though 
these difficult times. 

 
*By contacting the Moulsford Support Network Group, you consent to the storage and use of your personal data for the purpose of receiving community help.  

 

 Picking up shopping  Urgent supplies 

 Picking up prescriptions  Posting mail 

 A friendly phone call  Dog walking 

 Online ordering  Simple errands 

  

mailto:community@moulsford-pc.org.uk


 

 

If you are a Facebook 
user, please ensure you 
have joined the 
Moulsford Village page 
where we will make any 
village announcements of 
note and share useful 
information. 

 

For up to date 
information from the 
Department for Health 
and Public Health 
England please visit: 
www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

 

For medical information 
about Coronavirus 
(COVID-19) please visit: 
https://111.nhs.uk/covid-
19  

 

http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19
https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19
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Moulsford Events                    Dave Reynolds 

Village Life 

 

As Spring has approached we have been looking  forward to meeting villagers with the start of the Friday social 
season and other events. 

 

Clearly the Coronavirus pandemic makes us think of much more important things,  with all village events cancelled 
for the foreseeable future.  

 

Moulsford is a great, great ‘family’ and I am sure the village shall support all of those that are vulnerable or in need 
of help at this time.  

 

The thoughts of the Events committee are with all of those in the village but especially with Nigel Baker and his 
family -  our best wishes for a speedy recovery. 

 

Clearly this was not the article I was expecting to write in Spring, with so many aspirations for a great season of 
events! In the mean time, please Take Care - and the Events committee look forward to ’business as usual’ when 
the situation improves.  

 

Moulsford,  a great village! We shall meet up for a beer or glass of wine when this is all over!!! 

Parish Council Report                            

There is only one subject to focus on this month and that is the COVID-19 Coronavirus emergency. Moulsford 
Parish Council has been working with SODC and is coordinating a parish-wide response to the COVID-19 
Coronavirus emergency based on the latest guidance issued by Public Health England and HM Government. You 
will have seen from the front page of this newsletter that we are establishing a support network of volunteer 
residents for our fellow residents to call upon who may need help when homeworking or self-isolating.  
 
We have many people in our village who are in high-risk categories and who are already self-isolating.  This need 
will only increase over the next few weeks, and possibly months, and we must look to help each other as this 
emergency unfolds. We do not want anyone in our community to feel they need to take a risk to themselves or 
others when a neighbour can help them out. 
 
As this is a fast changing situation we will be communicating via the Moulsford Facebook page in the first instance 
(https://www.facebook.com/groups/217766575080077/ ). Not all in our community have access to Facebook so 
the first request is to ensure that these communications are passed on by those who do.  
 
Turning to Parish matters, Cllr Julie Twibell has decided to stand down as Parish Councillor. Firstly, our thanks to 
Julie for volunteering in the first place and for her commitment to our village. Secondly, we now have a vacancy for 
a parish councillor and have advertised this on the Village Notice Board as per the regulations. So if you would like 
to “do your bit” for our village and community or want to find out more about the role, please contact Geoff on 
parishclerk@moulsford-pc.org.uk or any PC member by 24th March 2020. 
 
And finally, a note for your diaries: The Great British Spring Clean, cancelled this month will now be held between 
11th - 27th September 2020. Details will be announced nearer the time. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/217766575080077/
mailto:parishclerk@moulsford-pc.org.uk
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Monthly Coffee Shop                                             Gail Slinger  

***POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE***         
  

A big thank you to  Peter, Marigold & Stephanie for putting the kettle on at the March Coffee Shop and providing 
the wonderful cakes to eat. 

We look forward to seeing you all in the very near future, keep safe everyone.  

Next Date: To Be Confirmed 

  

My Dear Friends, 

We are living in extraordinary times, such as most of us have never seen before in our life-time.  Many are fearful of 
the effects of the corona virus, whether it is for our own health or the health of more vulnerable loved ones, or fear 
of the economic consequences of the Government’s strategy to limit the effects of the outbreak. 

Recently, I was reflecting on Psalm 46 which says: 2 Therefore we will not fear, though the earth give way and the 
mountains fall into the heart of the sea.  Certainly, that’s what it feels like at the moment – as if our whole 
landscape has changed, and the things we have always taken for granted as being permanent fixtures in our lives 
have just given away and disappeared for the time being. 

In St Paul’s famous passage on love, from 1 Corinthians 13, he says that whatever else might disappear, three 
things remain: faith, hope, and love.  For the Psalmist as one who believed in God, the remedy for fear when 
everything around him was giving away, was the first of these - faith: to remind himself that God was in their midst 
as a people.   He knew God was a refuge, a fortress and someone who gives us strength and help in time of trouble.  
Famously when Jesus’ disciples were in a boat on the Sea of Galilee with Jesus who was fast asleep, and a huge 
storm blew up threatening to overwhelm the boat, they woke him up with the words: “Master don’t you care that 
we are all about to drown?!”.  Jesus, woke up and replied by asking them “Where is your faith?”  He then promptly 
brought the storm to an end.   I do believe that this corona virus storm will be brought to an end.  But maybe Jesus 
is asking us: “Where is your faith?” 

The second remedy for fear is hope.  Even though the church cannot not hold public services at present, this will 
not stop us at Easter next month celebrating in different ways the great hope of new life and resurrection.   Easter 
reminds us that however dire things might seem God has the power to overcome the greatest darkness.   As 
Desmond Tutu once said: ““Good is stronger than evil; love is stronger than hate; light is stronger than darkness; 
life is stronger than death. Victory is ours, through him who loves us.” 

This brings us to the third and perhaps most powerful remedy against fear, which is love.  The Apostle John wrote 
that perfect love casts out fear.  He was talking about the need for us to be aware of how much God loves us, but 
the more we love one another, our neighbour, the most needy in our community, the more we will be aware of the 
love God has for each one of us. 

May this time of crisis be a time when we learn even more to look out for each other, to show love and 
compassion; in doing so we shall discover a remedy – along with faith and hope – against any anxiety or fear. 

With warmest regards, 

 

 

 

Andrew Petit, Vicar of Moulsford        andrewpetit@virginmedia.com     Tel: 01491 651216 

Until further notice there will be no public services of worship in Moulsford Church.   
It will however continue to be open for prayer and reflection. 

If you would like pastoral or spiritual support, please do not hesitate to contact Andrew. 

mailto:andrewpetit@virginmedia.com


 

 

Moulsford Pavilion Hire Rates 
 

The Pavilion is the ideal place to hire for your event and 
can accommodate a range of different activities. Standard 

hire rates as follows: 

Discounted rates are available for regular weekday 
evening bookings (Monday-Thursday). Special rates 
apply to weddings.  The full list of rates can be obtained 
from the Bookings Secretary or can be seen on the 
Pavilion notice board. 

 

To book call Karen Gilmore, Pavilion Bookings 
Secretary 

07707 068151 or email 

Hire Fees 
 

Mon-Fri:  
Hourly fee 
up to 6pm 

Mon-Fri:  
Hourly fee  
after 6pm 

Weekend  
Hourly fee:  
Anytime 

Village  

residents 
£13 £15 £15 

Non-
residents/ 
Commercial  

£16 £20 £20 

Keep in touch! 
If you’re planning local events, doing 
something for charity, or simply have 

something to say, Moulsford News wants to 
hear from you.  

You can reach the editor, Bernadette Sachse by 
email:  

moulsfordnews@moulsford-pc.org.uk 

For advertising contact Emma Reynolds at:   
reynolds743@btinternet.com 

 

Deadline for May edition  

Weds 22nd April 2020 
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Pavilion Hire Rates                                       Nigel Mansford, PMC Chairman

Whilst the costs of running the Pavilion rise year on year, our Pavilion Management Committee continually seek 
ways to operate as efficiently as possible and therefore keep increases in hire fees to a minimum.  For the year that 
completes at the end of March ‘20, the Committee has been able to complete a full maintenance and 
refurbishment schedule that has kept the Pavilion in good condition for its many and varied hirers.  This has been 
achieved within the financial plan and consequently the Committee has decided that there is no need to increase 
hire fees in the coming year.  

This decision was taken in advance of the Covid 19 crisis, but any price increase would be modest and provide little 
mitigation against the wide ranging impact of current circumstances.   

Village Committee meetings                                        

During this current changeable period, village meetings will be managed differently to normal.  There may be 
extraordinary meetings to be held, which means they are not open to the public.   

In the event standard meetings are not able to be held face to face, the individual committees will make 
arrangements to correspond by other means.  Where there are minutes of meetings, they will be shared on the 
village website or available upon request.  We will use the Moulsford Village Facebook page to make village 
announcements where needed. 

Volunteering for our support network                                        

If you would like to be part of our volunteer support network to provide help within the community and you 
haven’t already been in contact with Bernadette Sachse, please get in touch via community@moulsford-pc.org.uk. 

Please also get in touch if you have ideas of non contact activities that may help people stuck at home, for both the 
young, old and all in between! 

Community spirit and engagement will work wonders for helping people with their mental wellbeing, we are in this 
together, will fight it together and come through it together.   
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Reliable and Enthusiastic babysitter  

available during school holidays. 
 

Please contact Tom Beardmore-Gray 

 

Mobile: 07709 227828 

Home Tel: 01491 652469 

 

 

TOM BOSHER  

GARDEN SERVICES 

 

 

Garden maintenance 

Lawn Care 

Grass and Hedge cutting 

Pruning and Planting 

Garden Clearance 

 

07899912442 

tomabosher@gmail.com 



 

 

 

CHAUCERS 
picture framing  

High quality framing at realistic prices. 

 

Huge selection of frames & mounts. 

 

Conservation materials &  

speciality glass. 

Restoration & cleaning.  

 

Free quotes & guidance, no obligation 

 

01491 652984 

 

Web: chaucersframing.co.uk 

Email: sallie@chaucersframing.co.uk 
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DIDCOT CALOR & PAVING 

CENTRE 
RICH’S SIDINGS, LOWER BROADWAY,          

DIDCOT, OX11 8AG 
 

TEL: 01235 814186 

Email: sales@didcotcalor.co.uk 

OPEN MON – FRI 8.30am – 5pm, SAT 9am-4pm 

BRADSTONE, NATURAL PAVING &  

STONEMARKET STOCKISTS SPECIALISING IN 

NATURAL SANDSTONE & LIMESTONE, GRANITE & 

PORCELAIN PAVING SLABS 

SAND - BALLAST - SHINGLE (bulk load available)                         

COBBLES - DECORATIVE CHIPPINGS 

 

PRE PACKED COAL & SMOKELESS FUEL - LOGS & 

KINDLING - ROCK SALT - SALT FOR DISHWASHERS 

& WATER SOFTENERS 

 

DOMESTIC & INDUSTRIAL GASES - 

HELIUM FOR PARTY BALLOONS 

 

GRANGE FENCE PANELS 

 

FREE DELIVERY SERVICE! 
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• Tree Felling  

• Stump grinding  
• Pollarding 
• Deadwood & ivy removal  
• Crown reductions  
• Hedge Management & planting  
• Reshaping & thinning  
• Fruit tree pruning  
• Tree Planting & supply  
• Onsite tree milling  
• Tree surveying & reports  
• Bird,bat & owl boxes supplied & installed  
• Mulch supplied for trees & borders 
• Kiln dried logs supplied £75 per bulk builders bag  

 

Contact : 07885552014  

Office: 01491 652146  

Email: 
PWGTreeSurgery@gmail.com  
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C & G MOTORS  
Unit 1 Westfield Farm, Westfield Road 

CHOLSEY OX10 9LS 

Tel: 01491 652971 

Mobile: 07921 778943 
 

 

ALL MAKES SERVICED & REPAIRED 

Routine Servicing 

Diagnostics 

MOT pre-inspection & rectifications 

MOTs—£40 

Air Conditioning regasing 

Tyres & Tracking 

Exhausts 

Welding 

Breakdown Recovery 

Free Local Collection & Delivery 

 

VERY COMPETITIVE RATES 

Here to help you find and book the perfect holiday…  

Arranging a holiday can be very frustrating and challenging. But with Full Circle Travel, it doesn't need to be. 

• We are a local, independent travel agent with mature, professional and well-travelled consultants. 

• You do not pay more for our service but get a lot more than booking direct. 

• You can book with your favourite tour operator but book locally. 

• We are ABTA and AITO members and ensure your money is safe in an uncertain world. 

• We listen, we care and are passionate about finding you the perfect holiday. 

• Search ‘Full Circle Travel’ at www.trustpilot.co.uk to read what our clients say about us. 

 
A selection of operators you can book with us at no extra cost to booking directly:  Club Med  -  Cox and Kings  -  Abercrombie and Kent  -  
Mark Warner  -  Audley Travel  -  Explore  -  The Adventure Travel Company  Royal Caribbean  -  Carrier  -  Western & Oriental  -  If Only  -  
Beachcomber  -  Exodus  -  Kuoni  -  Viking River Cruises  -  Seabourn , Riveria Travel  -   
Silversea  -  Regent Seven Seas  -  Classic Collection  -  Prestige Holidays—plus many more  

 

Full Circle Travel, 59 St Marys Street, Wallingford, OX10 0EL 

www.fullcircletravel.co.uk 
T: 01491 833227 

E: holiday@fullcircletravel.com 
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Moulsford Parish Council                                                                                             

http://www.moulsford-pc.org.uk  

Name Address Phone E-mail 

Andrew Bryan 
(Chair) 

Beetle and Wedge House, 
Ferry Lane 

01491 651912 abryan@moulsford-pc.org.uk 

Sarah Elvy  
(Vice Chair) 

37 Underhill 01491 651668 selvy@moulsford-pc.org.uk 

Joanne Baker 2 Willow Cottages, Willow 
Court Lane 

01491 652793 jbaker@moulsford-pc.org.uk 

Bernadette Sachse 14 Underhill 07812 601975 bsachse@moulsford-pc.org.uk 

Geoff Twibell 
(Parish Clerk) 

Greenhill Cottage 01491 651316 parishclerk@moulsford-pc.org.uk 

South Oxfordshire District Councillors  

Anne-Marie  
Simpson  

Mallards, Moulsford,  
Wallingford, Oxfordshire.  
OX10 9HR  

01491 651298  Anne-Marie.Simpson@southoxon.gov.uk  

Jane Murphy Corner Cottage, High Street, 
South Moreton, Didcot.  
OX11 9AD  

07970 932054 jane.murphy@southoxon.gov.uk 

Oxfordshire County Councillor 

Mark Gray 5 Little Lane, Cholsey, OX10 
9LX 

01491 651333 limasheepdog@yahoo.com 

Contact your council 

Planning Applications & Decisions 

Moulsford News and Planning deadlines invariably mean that the planning information above is out of date by the 
time of reading. For a current view of planning, please visit the online planning portal 
here: http://www.moulsford-pc.org.uk/community/moulsford-15214/planning-tracker/ 

P20/S0897/HH 21 
Underhill, Moulsford, 
OX10 9JH 

Single storey side extension and first floor rear 
extension, and a small increase to ridge and 
eaves height to accommodate an application of 
roof insulation above the rafters. 

MPC: Considering.  
SODC: Considering. 

P19/S2768/FUL 

Greenlands Farm Cow 
Lane Moulsford OX10 9JT 

Creation of Rolling Fields Glamping Site (As 
amplified by additional information received 30 
October and 27 November 2019 and amended 
by new drawings, Ecological Walkover Report 
and Site Access Appraisal received on 03 March 
2020). 

MPC: Considering.  
SODC: Considering. 

P20/S0150/FUL 

Cranford House School 
Road Running Through 
Moulsford Moulsford 
OX10 9HT 

Single storey extension to the Early Years 
Foundation Stage. Demolition of 3 existing 
workshops and stores and replace with a single 
storey workshop. Enhanced boundary 
treatments to Willow Court Lane.(amended by 
revised plan received 21 February 2020). 

MPC: No strong views.  
SODC: Considering. 
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